
 

At Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale Schools we are KIND: 
 

Kind and accepting 
Independent learners 

Never giving up 
Determined to be our personal best 

 
Under God’s guidance, we teach children the importance 

of kindness towards others, tolerance and mutual  
respect.  This empowers children to have the courage to 

achieve their personal best. 
 

Psalm 145:17 
‘The Lord is righteous in all his ways and kind in all his 

works’ 
 

Luke 2:40 
‘And the child grew and became strong; he was filled 

with wisdom…’  
 

We uphold these values through our golden rules: 
• Be ready  

• Be respectful 
• Be safe 
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The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation Newsletter 

Friday 14th February 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s hard to believe that we’re already half way through the academic year!  Time seems to be going very 
quickly indeed. 

Thank you to all parents and carers who came to our SEND coffee morning at Bilsdale on Monday, it was a valu-
able opportunity to discuss your child’s provision.  We intend to run another session next term.  Additionally, 
Mrs Grundmann will be leading another series of ‘Family Thrive’ workshops after Easter, if you’d be interest-
ed, or would like more information, please let the 
office know. 

With best wishes for a relaxing half term, 

Mr. M. Scott   

Executive Headteacher  

Notes 

World Thinking Day 

Don’t forget that on the first day back 
after half term, Monday 24th February,  
we are celebrating World Thinking Day.  
Any children who are members of Scouts, 
Guides, Rainbows etc. are welcome to 
come to school in their club uniform on 
this day.  All other children should be in 
normal school uniform. 

Collective Worship 
 

A prayer for half term: Let's pray for rest as half 
term holidays start, That those leading youth 
groups, teachers and all those who work with 
children can rest. We also pray for protection on 
children - that children are cared for and enjoy the 
week. We pray for any activities that may be taking 
place in our communities this week. Amen. 

Safeguarding 

The Designated Safeguarding Lead for the federation is Matthew 
Scott.  The Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead for Bilsdale is 
Rachel Grundmann and for Carlton is Diane Jeffries.  The Safe-
guarding Lead Governor is John Ford. 

If you have concerns about the safety of a child please speak to 
one of the staff named above. If you have concerns outside of 
school hours, please follow this link to the North Yorkshire Safe-
guarding Children Partnership website. 

Awards 

 

Star of the Week— Tadhg, Gene, Charlie, Rory, 
Lluna, Monty, Jack, Eliza, Henry 

Kindness Award— Eve, Lavinia, Lydia, Isabel, Jack 

Handwriting Award—Scarlett K, Willow, Sam 

Corridor King/Queen— Rupert and Willow 

Spelling Frame Awards 

January—1st Eva, 2nd Anna, 3rd Eliza 

This week—1st Eva, 2nd Eliza, 3rd Sam 

Awards 

Vision Award— Annie, Olivia, Arthur, Eva, Isla-Faye, 
Jessica 

Headteacher Hot Chocolate-  Eve, Cruz, Zara, Anna 

 

Mathematics Awards 

 

Y3/4— 1st Arthur, 2nd Eliza, 3rd Hugo 

Y5/6— 1st Willow, 2nd Harry, 3rd Jack 

 

Attendance—our whole school target is 96%.   

Bilsdale—95.4% 

Carlton—94.1% 

National Average—94.6% 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/worried-about-a-child


News from the Classes 

 

Little Owls and Class 1 

It has been another busy week in Class 1, we have been working very hard in phonics, increasing our 
knowledge of sounds and developing our maths skills; Reception have learned to find a double, make a 
double and combine 2 groups. Reception have also had some thoughtful discussions about staying safe 
when using an I PAD as it was Safer Internet Day on Tuesday.  

Little Owls have had great fun making a special, glittery and red playdough in preparation for a special 
day of love, kindness and friendship, Saint Valentine’s Day. We thoroughly enjoyed using the heart cut-
ters to create lots of hearts. We also enjoyed listening to a special story ‘Under the Umbrella of Love’. 
It is a delightful story that celebrates the joy and comfort that is always with us (love), wherever we 
are in our world.  

A great half term Class 1—well done everyone! We all hope you have a well-earned rest next week!  

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS1 

The end of a busy half term already! The children have spent this week completing their art unit on 
‘Rain and Sunrays’, enjoying a class art gallery and commenting positively on each other’s finished col-
lagraphy pieces, remembering to use their new vocabulary in their discussions. 

In computing, the children have added to and improved their animated stories, drawing pictures and 
then adding movements, sounds, music and some text. These were shared as a class, together with lots 
of laughter! If you need an activity to keep anyone occupied during half term, accessing Purple Mash to 
create another animation would be amazing – remember to save them so we can also enjoy. 

In geography we used Google Earth to virtually explore Carlton, finding human-made features. Lots of 
great discussion about these features followed; what human-made features Carlton doesn’t have that a 
large city does and why the features spotted make Carlton unique. After exploring, the children then 
drew their own maps of Carlton, adding human-made features and a key to explain their drawings. 

Happy half term to you all. I hope you all enjoy a lovely week, have lots of fun and come back rested 
and refreshed, ready for our next half term of learning together. 

 

Carlton and Bilsdale KS2 

It may be the end of the half term but there has been no slowing down in KS2. Our biography writing 
unit continues and will conclude after half term. The children have been challenged to create puns as 
subheadings and have been original with their ideas.  

Y3/4 have continued work on fractions identifying equivalent fractions and counting in fractions be-
yond 1. Y5/6 have started on decimals and used their knowledge of place value able to order numbers 
to 2 and 3 decimal places.  

In science, the children have investigated which materials are electrical conductors by building circuits 
and testing different materials. They know why wires have a plastic coating. Safer Internet Day on 
Tuesday focussed on scams with the children refreshing their knowledge about identifying possible 
scams such as offers that seem too good to be true, being alert to emails and messages from known 
people only and using trusted websites. 

After half term, our history work focusses on Howard Carter finding Tutankhamun's tomb. This may be 
something the children could research over half term. We have also made sure that children have a 
book to read over the holiday. World Book Day is approaching! 



Diary Dates 

Monday 24th 
February 

School reopens for children and staff All n/a 

Monday 24th 
February 

World Thinking Day Scouts, Guides etc. Info. on newsletter 

Friday 28th   
February 

Library in school All n/a 

Monday 3rd 
March 

Skip 2B Fit—Bilsdale children at Carlton 
all day.  All children in PE kit. 

All More info. to follow 

Thursday 6th 
March 

World Book Day All More info. to follow 

Monday 10th 
March 

Shine Schools Festival Choir More info. to follow 

Thursday 13th 
March 

Carlton children visiting St. Botolph’s 
church for Collective Worship 

Carlton n/a 

Friday 14th 
March 

Whole school movie night Rec-Y6 Info. sent 

Friday 21st 
March 

KS2 trip to Sunderland Empire KS2 More info. to follow 

Wednesday 26th 
and Thursday 
27th March 

Parent Teacher Consultations R-Y6 More info. to follow 

Friday 28th 
March 

Open Door Art workshop All More info. to follow 

Friday 28th 
March 

Eco-Church Waste 2 Art entries back to 
school by today 

All Info. on newsletter 

Friday 4th April Easter service at St Botolph’s, Carlton—
2pm. 

All More info. to follow 

Friday 4th April Break up for Easter—no after school 
care today 

All n/a 

Monday 21st 
April 

Bank Holiday—school closed All n/a 

Tuesday 22nd 
April 

Staff training day—school closed to    
children 

All n/a 

Wednesday 23rd 
April 

Children return to school for summer 
term 

All n/a 



Staffing Update 

 

Today was Mrs Rigg’s last day with us in her GTA/HLTA role.  We’re so grateful for all of her 
hard work over the last year and know she’ll be missed.  Happily, Mrs Rigg will still be with us 
after half term on a supply basis so you may well see her around school on certain days. 

Mr Scott joined us as a teaching assistant last month, however he has had a major change in his 
personal circumstances which means today is also his last day with us.  We’re grateful for his 
hard work over the past few weeks and wish him well for his new adventures. 

We’re really pleased that we have appointed Miss Ker-Rowley, an experienced teaching assis-
tant, who will join us after half term.  Mrs Grundmann and I were very impressed with her in-
terview and we’re excited for her to begin working with us.  Miss Ker-Rowley will predominant-
ly be working in Class 1 to begin with, however this may change over time.   

We’re currently advertising for posts to replace Mrs Rigg’s teaching commitments from her 
HLTA role and we’ll communicate updates on this as soon as we can. 

The adverts for our current roles can be accessed below, please pass them on to anyone who 
you think may be interested: 

https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/4350/0/446043/20078/general-teaching-
assistant-higher-level-teaching-assistant-carlton-and-faceby-church-of-england-va-primary-
school 

 

https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/5344/0/446020/20078/teacher-carlton-and-
faceby-ce-primary-school 

 

St Botolph’s Church Visit 

Children at Carlton enjoyed our half 
termly church service yesterday, led by 
Fr. David.  The children enjoyed the 
walk to church, as well as the chance to 
explore the building and learn more 
about its architecture and the depictions 
on the stained glass windows before tak-
ing part in the service.  We’ll be visiting 
again next half term. 

 

Drop-Off 

Please can we remind parents that children are not supervised by school staff until they enter 
the building—anyone dropped off early remains the responsibility of the parent/carer until they 
enter the school site.  This is particularly relevant at Bilsdale where, for child protection pur-
poses, we cannot admit children into the building until there are 2 members of staff on site.  
Thank you for your understanding. 

 

OFSTED Consultation 

OFSTED is currently undertaking a consultation regarding it’s ongo-
ing work to update the way in which schools are inspected.  If 
you’d like to view the proposals and provide feedback, further in-
formation can be found by following this link: https://
www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-the-way-ofsted-
inspects-education 

https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/4350/0/446043/20078/general-teaching-assistant-higher-level-teaching-assistant-carlton-and-faceby-church-of-england-va-primary-school
https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/4350/0/446043/20078/general-teaching-assistant-higher-level-teaching-assistant-carlton-and-faceby-church-of-england-va-primary-school
https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/4350/0/446043/20078/general-teaching-assistant-higher-level-teaching-assistant-carlton-and-faceby-church-of-england-va-primary-school
https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/5344/0/446020/20078/teacher-carlton-and-faceby-ce-primary-school
https://nycjobs.engageats.co.uk/Vacancies/W/5344/0/446020/20078/teacher-carlton-and-faceby-ce-primary-school
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-the-way-ofsted-inspects-education
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-the-way-ofsted-inspects-education
https://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/improving-the-way-ofsted-inspects-education


RSPB Bird Watch 
 
Well done to the school council and Mrs Battle who organised a very successful bird watch at 
lunchtime last Friday, supporting the RSPB’s ‘Big Bird Watch’.  Last week, school councillors 
made bird feeders to attract as many different species as possible and children enjoyed work-
ing collaboratively to spot as many as they could. 

 
 
 



IMPORTANT HOLIDAY INFORMATION  

 

The Carlton & Faceby and Bilsdale CE Federation is now closed for the half term 
break. We hope you have a wonderful holiday! Staff may check their emails peri-
odically but please do not expect a response before Monday 24th February.  

 

If you are concerned about the safety of a child during this time please use the 
following contacts:  

• North Yorkshire Safeguarding Children Partnership telephone - 0300 131 2 131  

• More information about making a referral - https://
www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/  

• If you have serious, immediate concerns about a child call the Police on 999.  

 

If you’re a child who needs help, here are the details for Childline:  

• Phone - 0800 1111  

• Website - https://www.childline.org.uk/  

 

If you’re struggling with food, here are some links:  

• Hambleton Food Share - https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/  

• Middlesbrough Food Bank - https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/  

 

Worried about your child’s time online? Here is some advice from the NSPCC - 
https:// www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/  

 

Struggling with domestic abuse? Here is some information on how to get help - 
https:// www.gov.uk/guidance/domestic-abuse-how-to-get-help  

 

Need help with your mental health?  Advice can be found here — https://
www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/mental-health-services/ 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/aboutus/worried-about-a-child/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://dev1.hambletonfoodshare.org.uk/
https://middlesbrough.foodbank.org.uk/










Eco Church Spring Challenge 
 
The Eco-Church group are running a new competition for Spring: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Create a piece of art from waste materials such as egg boxes, newspaper, cardboard 
packaging, fabric etc. 

• Base your artwork on an eco-theme, such as nature, oceans, rivers, farming, energy—
there is loads of choice! 

• If using card or paper it must be no larger than A3. 

• Entries must be back to school by Friday 28th March 2025. 
 

 

 
 
 

 



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?

fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-

c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1aRcPxuDcrEOcT17fTRul7emit_CksM_x/view?fbclid=IwY2xjawIG_A1leHRuA2FlbQIxMAABHWsKWEwN0CL8Vt5P0A_oDGMpSUfTv9TULXk8L99Cvdz3irQOqovHb-c17A_aem_G5w_WkRklftk2x9ANop_3w





